The Hart County Fire Board met on Monday, April 6, 2009 at 7 P.M. at the Central Fire Department with the following members present Mark Hill, Stan O’Bannon, David T Ray, Randall Simpson, Teddy Gibson, Joseph Haley, Mike Milford, Jerry Byrum, and Alan Daniel.  

    
Randall Simpson acting as chairman, called the meeting to order and the minutes of the March 2, 2009 were read and approved with some corrections being added that the following statement be deleteted - A motion was made to change the SOG’s to state to be a fireperson you must be 18 years old and graduated from High School or have a GED or have dropped out of High School.   Motion was made by Randall Simpson and seconded by Mike Milford.  Yes carried the vote.  Alan Daniel made the motion and Mark Hill seconded.  Yes carried the vote.  


Teddy Gibson from Station 5 reported that they are having a chicken-que April 25 and gun raffle in the near future.  David T Ray from Station 3 asked about the reimbursement for getting class B driver’s license and for uniforms and the emergency lighting in one of the building at Staton 3.  Chief Byrum stated that no money to pay the license and he is waiting on all station to turn in their receipts on the uniforms and the lighting will be worked on.  Stan O’Bannon from Station 6 wanted to know if anything could be done about being called to controlled burning. Chief Byrum stated that all calls had to be answered. 


Chief Byrum gave out a list of frequencies for radio’s to take back to each station and discuss.  The Board discussed about the time it was taking 911 when a fire call was created and was paged out and about who was being paged to what fires and the back up stations being called.  


Alan Daniel gave hand out’s about the Firefighters Games.  Motion was made to have the games at the old Ingles Parking lot on Saturday, May 30 at 9 am till 11am and have a picnic at the old City Park afterwards for all the fireman and there family.  Stan O’Bannon made the motion and Joseph Haley seconded.  Yes carried the Vote.  


Alan Daniel gave out a training schedule and he has a training DVD the will be ready soon. 


Alan Daniel is work on the Officer’s training class for this year. 


Alan Daniel will start teaching a Rapid Intervention Team class on Tuesday night April 7, 2009 at Station 1.  It will be 16-20 hour long.  He gave out a hand out on the class.  


Alan Daniel gave out a copy of SOG’s for the Thermal Imaging Cameras.  Randall Simpson made motion accept and Mark Hill seconded.  Yes carried the vote.  


The board discussed the 6 Rit Paks that was donated to the department and made the following statement:                                                                                                                        

The Firefighter Rapid Intervention Team (RIT) Pak II is a kit designed to provide immediate air supply to a trapped or down firefighter within a structure.  The county has received 6 of these paks from a donation by a private business and is needing 2 more RIT paks to provide adequate protection to our Firefighters in accordance with NFPA standards.  The Fire Department Board hereby makes the motion to recommend that the County purchase the two remaining paks.  Motion by Mark Hill and seconded by Mike Milford. Yes carried the vote. 


The Board discussed the following and adds this to the SOG’s:


Any Firefighter that takes the Mod I class will have up to 3 months to pass the test and can not take it but twice.  Mark Hill made the motion and Stan O’Bannon seconded it.  Yes carried the vote.  


Any Firefighter will not be paid until they have passed the Mod I class.  Randall Simpson made the motion and Alan Daniel seconded it.  Yes carried the Vote.  



Chief Byrum stated that anyone that wants on the Code Red list he needs their name, phone number and phone carrier.  


Chief Byrum stated that a Mrs. Decker from the Archway project will be working with him on a long range master plan. She is planning to be at the next Fire Board meeting.  

Chief Byrum wants to know if the Fire department wants to be the Pre-4 this year.  He needs an answer from each Station by April 15th.  


Chief Byrum stated he has the History Books in and he is deciding how to distribute them. 


Meeting was adjourned.

David T Ray 

Hart County Fire Board

